
      
 

 

Healthcare Domain Meeting Minutes:          
                                          May 10, 2019 from 9:00-10:30 a.m. 

CHIP 
5095 Murphy Canyon Rd, Suite 105 
San Diego CA, 92123   

Next Healthcare Domain Meeting:  
            June 21, 2019 from 9:00-10:30 a.m. 

CHIP 
5095 Murphy Canyon Rd, Suite 105 
San Diego CA, 92123  

Attendees: Camellia Mortezazadeh, Mary Beth Moran, Megan Gietzen, Julie Castaneda, Kim Elkins, Brigitte Lamberson, Lisa Mariani, Shannon Jackson, Lauren Flores, Dean 
Sidelinger     
Recorder: Megan Gietzen 

 

Topic/Issue Discussion Action 

Welcome/ Introductions  Mary Beth led introductions  

1. Announcements/COI 
Updates 

 
 

 Camellia provided an update on SSB legislation – only 1, Senate Bill 347, is still 
under consideration 

o This bill would require health warnings on sugary drinks 
 The group discussed the latest childhood obesity data and its upcoming release as 

well as opportunities for connecting with community organizations to raise 
awareness 

 Dean share Healthy Retail Atlas and 

information on Healthy Stores for a 

Healthy Community Campaign 

2. Quality 
Improvement 
Project Update 

 

 Brigitte with United Healthcare provided an overview of opportunities to 
incorporate messaging into EMRs as part of a quality improvement project  

 This would be an opportunity to incorporate 5210 messaging and provide 
resources for providers; could also look at disparities and assess impact (e.g., new 
EMR info vs. control) 

 COI team review 5210 materials to 

provide for QI project 

3. June Forum Planning  The group continued planning for the June forum in National City (Preventing 
Childhood Obesity: A Forum on Policy and Community Solutions) 

o Mary Beth secured a speaker (Dr. Olinger) to make a connection with oral 
health at the forum 

o The group discussed additional speakers 
 AAP 
 Health Stars 
 National City elected officials 

 Dean reach out to Pat Cantrell and 

Marsha with AAP 

 Mary Beth reach out to National 

City’s City Manager about getting an 

elected to provide opening remarks 

4. Provider Advisory 
Council Planning 

 The group revisited planning a convening for the Provider Advisory Council (PAC) 
o This council would meet 1-2x/year to discuss obesity prevention/treatment 

needs within clinical settings 
o The group discussed potentially hosting the PAC at the end of summer or 

beginning of fall once the supplemental State of Childhood Obesity Report 
is available 

 Outreach options 

 COI team send out description for 

PAC 



      
 

 

o Past/current leadership 
o AAP (Pat Cantrell), Rady Children’s, 211, CPCMG 
o Focus on representatives serving different populations & connect with 

health centers in different San Diego regions 

 The group will continue discussing recruitment and convening for the Provider 
Advisory Council at the next meeting 

5. Rady Children’s 
Grand Rounds 

 The group discussed opportunities to incorporate relevant topics related to 
childhood obesity prevention into Rady Children’s Hospital’s Grand Rounds 

o SSB policy levers 
o AAP trainings – Rethink Your Drink 

 Mary Beth Check on process for 

adding topics to Rady’s Grand Rounds  

 


